ADAIR COUNTY COMMISSION MINUTES TUESDAY, OCTOBER 2, 2013 2ND DAY OCTOBER REGULAR

The Adair County Commission convened at 8:30 a.m. on October 2, 2013 in the Courthouse at Kirksville. All Commissioners were present.

Harold Harden addressed the Commission to ask if the County would maintain a dirt road off of Turkey Run Trail. The Commission told Mr. Harden that the County would not be maintaining the dirt road.

Kenny Barnes of Dogwood Lane, stated that he wanted the shoulders cut off the side of the road so water could drain from the road. The Commission stated they would check with the Road and Bridges Department to see if they could address this issue before winter. Mr. Barnes stated that he had the Willis Brothers review the situation and they would cut down the shoulders plus fix pot holes in the road with chip n'seal if the County would pay for it. The Commission is not considering Mr. Barnes' proposal from the Willis Brothers.

It was reported that C & C Construction had begun work on Adair County's BRO 48 project consisting of four bridges.

The Commission spent the rest of the day attending to County business.

The Adair County Commission adjourned at 4:00 p.m. on October 2, 2013.

ATTEST: County Clerk Presiding Commissioner

Page 164